Minutes of THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING of EYE PARISH COUNCIL held in the Leeds Hall, High Street, Eye On Thursday 19th MAY 2016 at 7.00pm

1) Apologies for Absence

Mr S Booth, Mr S Duffy, Mr A Goodsell and Mr D Jackson

2) Chairman's Report

- Rob Butterwick left us this year and we have thanked him for his work with us. We have welcomed 3 new members Dawn Magnus, Adrian Martin and Carl Harper. We still have 3 vacancies.
- We have lost David Harrington as City Council for Eye Green and thank him for his help and support and welcome new City Councillor Steve Allen.
- Planning We have seen various planning applications through the year and every application is looked at and our comments sent to Peterborough City Council.
- Policing Very disappointing that the Neighbourhood Police Panel has been disbanded by the police and we have no designated PC or PCSO for our village. We do urge residents to report every incident/crime to the police as soon as they can on 101.
- Eye Primary school we continue to liaise closely with the school and pointed them to different funding to help with their playground equipment and swimming pool refurbishment.
- Cemetery the old mortuary building has been renovated with money via the City Council and can now be used for storage
- Allotments the Green Road site is full, the Hodney Road site has vacancies and the paddock tenant vacates in September.
- The Leeds Hall The toilets have been refurbished. Thanks go to Mrs Short, the caretaker, for her hard work. Bookings continue to increase and include, weddings, art exhibitions as well as the regular bookings.
- The Recreation Ground continues to be a popular venue for both Eye Runners and Eye United.
- Thanks to the WI for taking part in the Clean for the Queen campaign. Sadly, flytipping is on the increase
- The clerk achieved the "Certificate in Local Council Administration"
- Thank you to the team of councillors and staff for all their help and support through the year

3) Any other matters

None